
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 
 
 
MEETING DATE: August 8, 2017 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Rebecca Slade 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving execution of a renewal contract with Tahoe Truckee 

Unified School District (TTUSD) for the provision of Wellness Program 

Services in the eastern county region as a component of the County’s Mental 

Health Services Act (MHSA) Prevention and Early Intervention Plan in the 

maximum amount of $55,000 for FY 2017/18.  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution. 

 

FUNDING:  Contract services are funded by MHSA (Mental Health Services Act) dollars.  

MHSA funds may be used to improve the availability and access to mental health services and to 

reach segments of the population identified as being unserved and/ or underserved. Services are 

within the department’s FY 2017/18 budget.  There are no county general fund dollars required in 

the contract.  

 

BACKGROUND:  Under this Agreement, Tahoe Truckee Unified School District shall continue 

the school-based Wellness Centers Program Services for its students. The Wellness Program is a 

collaborative project among TTUSD, the counties of Placer and Nevada, and Community 

Collaborative of Tahoe Truckee partners and youth. The project is designed to help high school 

students build protective factors, reduce risk factors/behaviors and increase access to a broad 

spectrum of mental health services. 

 

The Tahoe-Truckee community had experienced a series of tragic teen suicides during the last few 

years. The TTUSD 2012 Healthy Kids Survey reports that 36% of TTUSD 9th graders felt so sad 

or hopeless for 2+ consecutive weeks that they stopped doing their usual activities. This is a 12% 

NEVADA COUNTY 

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
AGENCY 

 

Health & Human Services 

Agency Director 

Michael Heggarty, MFT 

 

Behavioral Health Director: 

Rebecca Slade, MFT 

 

Behavioral Health Medical Director: 

Aubrey Eubanks, M.D. 

 

Aubrey Eubanks, M.D. 

 

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

(Mental Health, Drug and Alcohol Program) 

500 CROWN POINT CIRCLE, STE. 120 GRASS VALLEY CALIFORNIA   95945  TELEPHONE (530) 265-1437 
          FAX       (530) 271-0257 

10075 LEVON AVE., STE 204   TRUCKEE,  CALIFORNIA   96161  TELEPHONE (530) 582-7803 

          FAX       (530) 582-7729 



increase from the 2010 data, and is above the state average. Even more concerning, is that in the 

Spring of 2012 survey 28% of Truckee High 9th graders reported seriously contemplating suicide,  

and 20% had planned a method for committing suicide.     

 

With funds from this Agreement, the Contractor will continue operation of Wellness Centers at 

Truckee High School, North Tahoe High School, and individualized wellness programming 

services at Sierra High School.   

 

The Wellness Centers provide a single entry point for students to connect to supportive adults and 

access wellness programs and linkages to other community resources. Funds from this agreement 

will be used to help support:  

 TTUSD’s Wellness Coordinator’s time to develop, implement and maintain wellness 

programming materials, manage the budget and supervise staff and volunteers;  

 Wellness Center Liaison’s time to coordinate on-site Wellness Services at North Tahoe 

and Truckee High; 

 TTUSD’s contracted services with Gateway Mountain Center to provide support for 

Sierra High Wellness Programming, including: retreats, interviews, core gifts;   

 Resource Materials and operating supplies including desks, chairs, lamps and 

bookcases; 

 Food and supplies to host youth, parents and community meetings;  

 Expenses incurred to send Wellness Center Staff and youth to training events and bring 

trainers to local training events.  

 

It is recommended that the Board approve this Agreement as it will provide funding to sustain a 

continuum of preventive and needed intervention services to promote the emotional and behavioral 

health of students in the Eastern County region.  

 

 

Item Initiated and Approved by:  Rebecca Slade, MFT, Behavioral Health Director 

 

 


